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6/10/20

       MINUTES
SHREWSBURY BOROUGH COUNCIL

REGULAR MEETING




                                   JUNE 10, 2020
PRESENT:  Mayor Michael Sharkey, Fred Arbogast, Stephen Mayoryk, Keith Wills,
Mark Beran; Richard Buchanan; Mike Weaver via conference call 
OTHERS

PRESENT:  Brian L. Sweitzer, Supt. of Public Works; Jeffrey L. Rehmeyer II, Esq.; Amber
Brose; Mateo Vega; Stan Walters, EMA; Phil Robinson; Ken Thomas; Cindy
Brose and Scott Brose

The regular meeting of the Borough Council convened at 7:02 p.m. in the Borough municipal building, 35 West Railroad Avenue, with President Buchanan presiding.  As occurred last month, all wore masks and were socially distanced.
CITIZEN'S COMMENTS

Phil Robinson asked about the status of the reservation ordinance as he still needs 19 sewer EDUs for Phase II of the Sussex Place development.  Shrewsbury Township is sold out of EDUs and he was told that New Freedom Borough may have EDUs to sell to him but he didn’t want to go through the Agreement amendment process.  Flows from the Sussex Place development would go to the Forest Lakes pump station.  Discussion continued under Water and Sewer.
PRESENTATION OF CERTIFICATES OF APPRECIATION
Mayor Sharkey presented certificates of appreciation to Junior Council Persons Amber Brose and Mateo Vega.  The Mayor thanked them for their service and insight.  He requested their aid in seeking potential appointees to follow in their footsteps.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The minutes for the May meeting were approved by unanimous consent.

APPROVAL OF EXPENDITURES AND REPORT OF ACCOUNTS

F. Arbogast moved to approve the expenditures and report of accounts for May.
M. Weaver seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.

APPROVAL OF PAYROLL REGISTER

F. Arbogast moved to approve the May 4 and 18 payroll registers.

M. Beran seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.
SUBDIVISION AND LAND DEVELOPMENT BUSINESS

Codes Enforcement  
Southern Regional Police Department – Mayor Sharkey
Mayor Sharkey reported the Borough’s time is up slightly.  Since the schools were closed in March, the Police Commission gave the districts a 20% rebate for the second quarter amounting to around $14,500.00.  Mayor received complaints about fireworks being a nuisance with the noise, debris landing in yards and on vehicles and scaring pets.  He and Sol. Rehmeyer will look at amending the nuisance ordinance or creating a separate fireworks ordinance. 
EMA Report – Stan Walters
Stan reported there will a third food distribution this Saturday at the high school.  York County is going to the Green phase of the COVID-19 pandemic this Friday.  
Water & Sewer – Supt. Sweitzer
Wellhead Protection Meeting
At the next meeting, Dan Sipe will present DOT regulations for bulk packaging to help the Committee to differentiate Bulk Storage of Regulated Substances and Storage of Regulated Substances in Quantities of Greater than Household Use.  Auto Zone will also be at the meeting as well as the snow removal contractor for the Shrewsbury Commons Shopping Center.
Water/Sewer/Trash Bills

There are 14 delinquent accounts who were posted who have not paid in full.  There are 154 outstanding accounts who received only a reminder phone call.  If the accounts remain unpaid, municipal claims may be pursued in lieu of water shut-off proceedings.
Essex Circle Drive/Woodland Drive Water Project
The pipework on Essex Circle Drive and Woodland Drive is complete with the final tie-in connections made on June 1.  Yard and pavement restoration are the final items.

Invoice for Wexcon
A recommendation of payment was received from Eng. Brenneman to pay Wexcon the amount of $134,005.10.

 S. Mayoryk moved to pay Wexcon the amount of $134,005.10.

 K. Wills seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.
Exit 4 Water Line Project Phase II
The low bidder was Wexcon at $148,992.00; the work is underway and should be completed by the middle of July.

EDU Request Elm Drive
Shrewsbury Township has sold all of its EDUs.  A letter was received from James R. Holley & Associates representing Steel Farm Properties that two EDUs may be purchased from New Freedom Borough for this property.  Based on the number of Shrewsbury Borough EDUs in use and the number estimated for future use within the Borough, there are 56 EDUs left.  During the meeting with New Freedom Borough officials in March, New Freedom was adamant that 350 GPD comprise an EDU.  The plant cannot handle the capacity for which it was permitted.  Supt. Sweitzer said the plant was over capacity this past weekend with the rain Thursday and Friday.  
The reservation ordinance will be reviewed again.  Since Phil can use the EDUs now for Phase II of Sussex Place, Council will shift these 19 and the two requested for Elm Drive to the Municipal Authority for distribution.  It was the consensus of Council that an EDU remains at 350 GPD.   Shrewsbury Township had sent New Freedom Borough a letter that it wanted almost 1,000 EDUs if the plant was upgraded to gain more capacity.  Sol. Rehmeyer will ask New Freedom Borough to request a second meeting.   

S. Mayoryk moved that the Borough transfer 21 EDUs to the Municipal Authority for potential distribution to Phil Robinson for Phase II of Sussex Place (19) since he can use them in the very near future and two(2) EDUs to Steel Farm for property on Elm Drive because they can be used there, too.  The capacity must be paid for and used promptly and allocated for only these two properties in Shrewsbury Township.
M. Beran seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.

Public Roads & Lighting – M. Sharkey/Supt. Sweitzer
Road Survey
A survey of the roads was done Tuesday evening and Supt. Sweitzer prepared a list of all roads with conditions noted.

High School Banners
Banners were to be placed on electric poles but the permit and approval process cost valuable time so the banners were distributed to the graduating seniors.
Traffic Calming
The speed humps are in place but will be pulled up for winter.  Council will need to decide if it wants to make them permanent.
Driveway Ramps
There are 35 residents who are not in compliance with the removal request.
Public Lands, Buildings and Finance – F. Arbogast
2019 Audit Report
F. Arbogast moved to approve the 2019 audit report.

M. Beran seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.
ENGINEER’S REPORT
SOLICITOR'S REPORT

Sidewalk Ordinance
Ordinance #2020-1 was adopted last month but the Specifications were not attached.  They include a functional alternate to concrete, such as stamped concrete, brick, stone, or other material approved by the Borough.  The Mayor will be signing the Ordinance to complete the enactment.
PENNVEST Documents
The filing deadline for the Settlement documents is June 18 and most of the items have been filed.  The Department of Community Affairs is operating with a limited schedule so approval could be delayed.  Two items need approval this evening:  Resolution #2020-6 which allows the Borough to reimburse itself for monies that it spends before the PENNVEST funding is in place.  The second item is Capital Contribution Compliance Certification, which indicates that PENNVEST monies are being utilized to access sewer capacity.

S. Mayoryk moved to approve Resolution #2020-6 to Allow the Borough to Reimburse Itself For Monies Spent before Funding is in Place.

M. Beran seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.

F. Arbogast moved to approve the Capital Contribution Compliance Certification.

M. Beran seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.

Fireworks
Sol. Rehmeyer stated he will work with Mayor Sharkey on amending the current nuisance ordinance or create a new one, after the Mayor obtains feedback and the July 4th holiday passes. 
Public Safety, Welfare and Personnel 
Secretary's Report – C. Bosley

York Adams Tax Bureau – M. Sharkey
M. Sharkey reported there has been a 15% decrease in payments since the COVID-19 pandemic stay in place order started and the resulting unemployment.  The Bureau recently changed from M & T Bank to Fulton Bank.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Sidewalk Grant
K. Wills, S. Mayoryk and Supt. Sweitzer met several times about the sidewalk project.  The deadline for filing was extended to September 30.  The Committee is waiting to hear back from Chris at C S. Davidson.   The Committee would like to get business owner feedback as well.  If the grant is approved, the 2021 budget could include up to $500,000.00 (30% match) of Borough funds.
NEW BUSINESS
R. Buchanan stated he included as part of the newsletter an article urging donations to the Fire Company since the golf tournament and carnival were cancelled due to the COVID-19 virus.

COMMUNICATIONS
ADJOURNMENT
K. Wills moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:42 p.m.
M. Beran seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.

Submitted by Cindy L. Bosley, Sec.
